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CITY COUNCIL
MEETING MINUTES
June 3, 2020

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL
A virtual regular meeting of Powell City Council was called to order by Mayor Frank Bertone on Wednesday, June
3, 2020 at 7:30 p.m. City Council members present included Jon C. Bennehoof, Frank Bertone, Tom Counts,
Heather Karr, Brian Lorenz, Melissa Riggins and Daniel Swartwout. Also present were Andy White, City
Manager; Eugene Hollins, Law Director; Dave Betz; Development Director; Aaron Scott, Staff Engineer; Karen
Sybert, Finance Director; Megan Canavan, Communications Director; Karen J. Mitchell, City Clerk; and interested
parties.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: May 19, 2020
Councilman Bennehoof mentioned that he asked the clerk to correct a grammatical error on page 4 prior to the
meeting and that change was reflected in the electronic draft minutes.
MOTION: Councilman Bennehoof moved to approve the minutes of May 19, 2020 as amended. Councilman
Counts seconded the motion. By unanimous consent of the remaining members, the minutes were adopted as
amended.

RESOLUTION 2020-12: A RESOLUTION SPECIFYING THE MUNICIPAL SERVICES TO BE FURNISHED TO
9.435 +/- ACRES, MORE OR LESS, LOCATED AT THE NORTH EAST CORNER OF LIBERTY AND CARRIAGE
ROADS, WHICH IS PENDING ANNEXATION TO THE CITY OF POWELL. (EX. A) (MEMO)

Andrew White. City Manager: We have gone through this at Development Committee and it is recommended to
you for adoption. Staff has put together a thorough, comprehensive memo outlining several points of consideration
and I think you have all the particulars that you need.

Dave Betz, Development Director: This parcel is at the northeast corner of Carriage & Liberty Streets. It would
include the rights-of-way for the intersection of Carriage & Liberty Streets and Carriage Road. If this were annexed,
we would then be maintaining those roads as part of the normal course of our duties.

This Resolution is to specify the municipal services we would provide should this parcel be annexed into the City as
is required under the annexation section of the Ohio Rev. Code.

In conjunction with this there is a development plan going through Planning & Zoning. The preliminary plan has
been approved and the final development plan will be on their June 24'^ agenda in anticipation of the annexation
ordinance and development plan coming to Council at the same time.

Councilman Lorenz: I would just add that Development Committee supported the Resolution unanimously and we
are very excited to move forward on the project with Chris because he does a great job developing properties and I
am hoping this one will turn out just fine as well.

Mayor Bertone opened this item to public comment.

Megan Canavan, Communications Director: No public comments from Zoom or Facebook.

Karen J. Mitchell. City Clerk: There are no public comments through emails.



Hearing nothing further, the Mayor closed the public comment session.

MOTION: Councilman Bennehoof moved to adopt Resolution 2020-12. Councilman Lorenz seconded the motion.
Councilman Swartwout abstained. By unanimous consent of the remaining members, Resolution 2020-12 was
adopted.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Development Committee: Next Meeting: June 3, 2020, 6:30 p.m. We met earlier tonight and we talked about
tonight's Resolution that was just approved. One of the other highlights discussed was the revamping of the
DORA event, which will happen on June 27 & 28. This will be a citywide event and there wiii be Staff
communication coming out in the next couple of weeks. There is a meeting with some of the business owners to
help bridge the gap. We had a second Development Committee meeting last week and discussed the ceil tower
proposal at Arbor Ridge Park. There were mixed reviews at best and not much in the way of support of that, i am
not sure which way that applicant wiii go.
Finance Committee: Next Meeting: June 9, 2020, 7:00 p.m.
Operations Committee: Next Meeting: June 16, 2020, 6:30 p.m.
Planning & Zoning Commission: Next Meeting: June 24, 2020, 7:00 p.m. We wiii review the Carriage Farms
proposal, which is subject to the annexation services Resolution you adopted tonight.
Powell CIC: Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 10, 2020, at 6:00 p.m.

CITY MANAGER'S REPORT/CITY CALENDAR

Mr. White: I will start with the very positive event that occurred yesterday at city hall. I estimate that we had 600-
700 attendees. Some of our Councilmembers were able to attend as well as some Staff. With everything that
has gone on - 3 months of isolation, tension over social items going on in our community, and a lot of pain across
the country and world right now, it was just incredible. Monday was a long day for Chief Hrytzik and his team.
There was a lot of discussion going on outside the City's official channels, some concern about what is going on
in our broader region and in some of our nation's cities, and that things could turn pretty bad.

Around 1:00 p.m. yesterday afternoon, sitting through the Cps meeting and realizing the plan and the thought that
was able to be put together in about 24 hours or less, coordination with outside agencies and other law
enforcement agencies, tactical units, Crange and Liberty Townships Fire Departments, it was really impressive.
Thankfully, none of it was needed, but had there been an incident, I felt very comfortable with the way that our
police department prepared itself. I would also like to throw a shout out to Elton Sargent who really helped to
facilitate some of the communications with the event itself and probably haphazardly found his way into the mc of
the event when it really got down to it. He did a great job. In addition, to the event organizers and the interaction
with our police department within a short order of their arrival. Chief Hrytzik and Deputy Chief Sallows really did a
nice job coordinating with the event. It was impressive to see the number of people, but I was really proud to be
part of Powell yesterday and to see the fabric of the organization. It is just what you want and what we heard, for
those that were there, was a feeling of affection, appreciation, concern, but hope. It was articulated in the best
way and absent any issues. I think the initial trepidation dissipated into a sense of appreciation and community
and I was really proud of the City in all of its faucets outside of the City Hall, but also of our personnel, our citizens
and the businesses. It was a nice story. It is unfortunate that the media did not pick this up because I thought
this was a terrific story.

We touched on a few things regarding the DCRA in Development. There was also a bike path naming discussion
on our agenda, which parlayed into a broader conversation about a potential strategy of coordination. I had
commented, looking at the plan that we have in the City of Powell and its interconnections through Delaware
County and areas south going into Franklin County that this is the exact stuff I think many people are looking for
in terms of alternate forms of mobility. Those transportation corridors exists. There was a conversation talking
about the naming of the trails, which led to a wayfinding signage discussion, but ultimately into a broader
conversation about what is the strategy of that mode of transportation. There are all sorts of grant projects out
there. We have talked about it internally with Staff. There are dollars out there for this type of thing and you have
already laid out through the efforts of local residents a nice network that we can build on. I would like to pursue
this item moving forward.

I am excited to be part of the upcoming DORA. We have a call tomorrow with the business owners to try to figure
out some particulars. Staff has done a really nice job and Council moved really well through the legislative
process to create this opportunity. As luck would have it, here we are and there is a lot of interest in this event.
Therefore, the City is the applicant for this DORA. I think it gives you a wide berth to learn and determine how we
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